
 

EDHA MEETING 
Monday,  

March 9th 

7:00 PM  
AT THE CLUB HOUSE 

 

Please join us! 
 
 

Please 

patronize our 

advertisers and  

tell them you saw 

their ad in the 

Sunburst! 

Deadline for April 
Sunburst: 

March 15th 
 

Sunburst Email Address: 
EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com 

 
Contributions Welcome!! 

 

THE CLUBHOUSE IS 

AVAILABLE FOR 

PRIVATE 

PARTIES!!! 

$195.00 
Call Shannon McCreary 

262-7682 

El Dorado Homes Association 

March, 2015 
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This is why the parking lot will be padlocked.  
Unbeknownst to EDHA, our waste vendor was 

unable to access the dumpster and unable to 
pick up our trash as scheduled, due to the 

unauthorized misuse of the dumpster that is 
funded by EDHA.  

See President's Notes for details. 

Easter Egg Hunt 
Information  

Inside 
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SUNBURST STAFF 

EDITOR JAMIE GIFFORD  

DISTRIBUTION SHIRLEY STEPHENS 654-4758 

 MARY BROOKS 653-0474 

ADVERTISING DONA SCHERMERHORN 967-0448 

SUNBURST  
EMAIL 

EDHASUNBURST 
@SATX.RR.COM 

 

THE SUNBURST IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY (SEP-JUN) 
BY THE EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION TO PROVIDE 
COMMUNICATION TO ALL HOMES IN THE EL DORADO 
SUBDIVISION.  THE STAFF ARE ALL VOLUNTEERS AND 
THE PAPER SUPPORTS ITSELF THROUGH ADVERTISING.  
MAILING ADDRESS:  12606 PRIMA VISTA, 78233. 

EDHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT REINETTE KING 241-2683 

VICE-PRESIDENT VACANT  

SECRETARY LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

TREASURER PAM GONZALEZ 653-3469 

PARLIAMENTARIAN KAREN EASTERLING 817-938-1264 

AREA I ALIA GARRETT 317-8691 

AREA II VACANT  

AREA III KAREN EASTERLING 817-938-1264 

AREA IV KURT SCHAEFER 488-1510 

AREA V VACANT  

AREA VI CONRAD BOECK 653-3633 

 

Repair and  
Drain Service 

Prompt Professional 
Service 

Carmichael Plumbing Co. 
655-9749 

Steve Carmichael ● Licensed Master Plumber 

Interested in finding out more about  
 

CELLULAR ON PATROL 
       

 in our neighborhood? 
 
 

Call Donald Malik  655-5453 
 or 

Margaret Timm 657-2329 

mailto:EDHASunburst@gmail.com
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COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

CLUBHOUSE SHANNON MCCREARY 262-7682 

CODE COMPLIANCE IRENE NUNLEY 656-4982 

C.O.P. VACANT  

LAKE JOHN EASTERLING 817-938-1204  

GROUNDS VACANT  

SIGN DIRECTOR MARGARET TIMM 657-2329 

MAINTENANCE FEE  LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

POOL MICHELLE JOHNSON 946-5099 

SOCIAL SANDRA CARROLL 725-8549 

WELCOME WAGON ALIA GARRETT 317-8691 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 
 
HONEY DO’S AND MORE - Let me help 
you with any project. Ceiling fans, 
wallpaper, decks, fences, painting…Very 
reasonable. Call Rick at 789-0567. 
 
MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAUTY 
CONSULTANT  
PAM SMITH, 210-656-5426, 
email pamelasmith@marykay.com, or 
shop online 24/7 at: 
www.marykay.com/pamelasmith 
El Dorado resident since 1973 and EDHA 
supporter.  
 
GARDENING & MORE BY LUIS 
Lawn mowing, leaf pick up, mulching, 
hole digging, light painting, car washing 
and much more. Student prices, 
available afternoons & weekends.  
Call Luis 210-425-5840. 
 
PERSONAL HOUSE CLEANING & 
ORGANIZING - Tailored to meet your 
needs. Reliable, experienced. $75 and 
up. Call for appointment/quote. 
Neighborhood references available. 
Tiffany Jewett 
Home: 210-263-9500 
Cell: 937-654-3181 

Classified ads and miscellaneous 

notices are available to  

El Dorado residents for $3.00  

(approx. 25 words).  

Ads by students, age 21 and under, 

are free.  

Contact the editor at 

EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com  
by the 15th of the month. 

tel:210-425-5840
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Greetings, Good Neighbor! 
 

In case you haven’t mailed in your 
membership dues, this is a good day to do so 
before the rates increase on May 1.  El 
Dorado is a unique neighborhood 
community.  Members are treated special.  
Members have special benefits, not the least 
of which is knowing they are doing their part 
to maintain and improve El Dorado. 
Did you know that if you place leaves in large 
paper leaf bags you can purchase at Home 
Depot or Lowes, you can have the city pick 
up as many as 50 paper leaf bags of leaves 
(not sticks or brush) at your curb twice a 
year?  All you have to do to schedule the 
pickup is call 311.  Simple, right?  If you, like 

me, have LOTS of excess leaves, and have 
used up your two times a year, you have 
three options.  The first option is you can call 
311 to pay a $20 fee in advance and schedule 
a special pickup.  The second option is you 
can call 207-6437 and ask Mr. Leonard Silva 
of Solid Waste Management Organics 
Recycling Program for the application for the 
green cart.  Plastic bags are prohibited by the 
city in the green dumpster and on curbs. You 
do not even need to use bags in the green 
dumpster.  Acceptable materials for the green 
dumpster are 1. Leaves, 2.Tree trimmings no 
longer than the height of the cart, 3. Yard 
trimmings, 4. Brush, 5. Food scraps, 6. Food
-soiled paper and cardboard.   The third 

option you have is to take your trash to the 

Bitters Road Bulky Waste or the Bitters Road 
Brush Recycling Center.   Please see the 
article in this Sunburst by that title. 

There is a very unfortunate problem I must 
tell you about.  Some neighbors have been 
seriously abusing the dumpster in the 
parking lot, which is to be used ONLY for the 
pool and the clubhouse.  El Dorado pays a 
weekly fee for this service.  Therefore, 
neighbors who place their personal garbage 
in the dumpster are stealing from residents 
of El Dorado.  THIS WILL NOT BE 
TOLERATED!!  How would YOU like someone 
to dump enormous boxes, 30 plastic bags of 
leaves, paint cans and supplies, hardware, 
mattresses and tree trunks in your front yard 
and expect YOU to clean up THEIR MESS?  
Several members of the board and other 

members of El Dorado met and determined it 
necessary to protect the rights of those who 
are faithful to pay their dues.  Since 
padlocking a dumpster doesn’t deter 
violators, the parking lot will remain 
padlocked except during El Dorado events.  
Signs will be posted stating this is private 
property, the dumpster is for the exclusive 
use of the Clubhouse and Pool and 
Trespassers will be PROSECUTED!  The 
parking lot will be placed under surveillance. 
If you see any suspicious activity in the 
neighborhood, call the police immediately 
and report it.  Thank you for being a good 
neighbor!!! 
 

Reinette King 

P resident’s Notes  
By Reinette King 

 

Mr. Fix-It 
A MEMBER OF THE EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

Specializing in: 

Interior and exterior painting 
 Decks and Fences 
Door replacements 

Home repairs   
Carpentry     
Drywall repair 

Free Estimates   

967-0233 
 Ask for John 
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KUDOS to Gene Williams for digging 6 

holes for the new hedges around the parking 

lot!!  Thanks to Irene Nunley, Lola Olsmith, 

Margaret Timm and others for donating 

hedges around the parking lot! 

Hello Neighbors. We had a successful cleanup 
effort in February. The wonderful and familiar 
faces of John & Karen Easterling, Suzy Wayne, 
Mark Easterling, Danielle Cunningham, & 
JoAnne Mann, were there to put in some time to 
clean our Lake. We cleared a few brush piles 
that we had cut and stacked in December. We 
also walked around the lake near the bus stop 
on Leonhardt to gather trash. It was a beautiful 
day, and the good company made the work that 
much easier. As much as we enjoyed each 
other, we all agreed that new faces would be a 
wonderful sight and the extra hands would be 
greatly appreciated. 
 

The NE Side Cleanup Group will continue to 
meet monthly on the 2nd Saturday at 9am. We'll 
gather on the Linda Colonia side or you can 
meet up with us between the lakes. Next 
meeting is Saturday March 14th, followed by 
Saturday April 11th. As the weather grows 
nicer, the more we'll welcome that sense of 
community, and the more we'll want to utilize 
the beauty of our shared space. Please join us 
as we work to restore El Dorado Lake and 
continue towards its improvement. See All on 
March 14th! Message me on NextDoor, or on 
Facebook through the EDHA page. 
 

Josh Mann 

Josh.JM15@gmail.com 

Know an El Dorado resident who has 
gone above and beyond?  Nominate 
them for recognition in our regular 

column,  
“Hats Off To…” 

 
Contact the editor or any EDHA Board 

Member with your nominations! 

The owners of Bin There Dump That have recently joined 
the El Dorado Community and would like to introduce 

you to a cleaner, safer, more compact way to dispose of 
construction, remodeling and household debris. 

Waste Buster Award goes to  

Pam Gonzalez for questioning the water 

bill and winning!  

Thank you, Pam! 

Hats Off To... 

Pam Gonzalez 
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BITTERS ROAD BULKY WASTE COLLECTION 

1800 BITTERS RD 

ACCEPTABLE ITEMS 

 

 
 
HOURS OF OPERATION: Tuesday through Friday 8 AM – 5 PM, Saturday 8 AM - Noon 
 
Free to residents who show current CPS bill with the environmental fee and a photo ID 
 
Note: List of materials accepted at the Bulky Waste Collection Center differs from list of items accepted 
during curbside bulky item collection. 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

BITTERS ROAD BRUSH RECYCLING 

1800 BITTERS ROAD 

 

Brush, leaves, and grass clippings can be dropped off at the Bitters Brush Recycling Center for as 
little as 25 cents!!!  See below. 
 
HOURS OF OPERATION:  7 days a week 8 AM – 5 PM, (Jun and July open till 6 PM Fri and Sat) 

SERVICE FEE 

CUSTOMER  BRUSH (IN POUNDS) COST 

Resident  20 lbs or less   $0.25 

   Over 20 lbs   $0.235 per each increment of 20 lbs 

 

Nonresident  20 lbs to 2000 lbs  $25.00 

Commercial  Less than 2000 lbs  $25.00 

   More than 2000 lbs  $25.00 plus $25.00 per each additional ton 

 

4 cu. yds. or less 

AC units 

Auto parts 

Barbecue grills 

Car tires (no rims) 

Carpeting 

Counter tops 

Freezers 

Furniture 

Glass & mirrors 

Mattresses 

Refrigerators 

Sinks 

Tubs 

Vanities 

Water heaters 

  

1 cu. yd. or less 

Bricks  

Fencing  

Flooring  

Insulation  

Plywood  

Roofing 

Sheetrock  

Shingles  
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“Your Neighborhood Optician” 
4719 CAMINO DORADO DRIVE, SUITE 1 

SAN ANTONIO, TX  78233 
(INSIDE THE SILVER OAKS DENTISTRY BUILDING)  

(210) 354-7390 

 

Hours of Operation: 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday  

and Friday: 

9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Thursday: 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
Saturday: 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

We are providers for Medicare 
and many other Vision 

Insurance Plans and  
Discount Programs.  

Check our website or  
call us for details. 

WE SELL  

SAFETY GLASSES! 

Find us online at: 

www.allseeingoptical.com 

PURCHASE A COMPLETE PAIR OF EYEGLASSES  
STARTING AT $59.00! 

 
COME JOIN US FOR OUR ANNUAL  

EASTER EGG HUNT 
SATURDAY, MARCH 28TH AT 10:00 AM 

IN THE EL DORADO PARK 
BRING YOUR BASKETS, HUNT FOR EGGS,  

MEET THE EASTER BUNNY  
AND PLAY GAMES TOO!  

SEE YOU THERE! 
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www.eldoradoanimalhospitalsa.com 

Israel’s 

Income Tax and  

Bookkeeping Services 
 

Individual Tax Returns                               IRS Audits 

Sole Proprietor                                        IRS Problems 

Corporate Tax Returns                    Delinquent Filing 

Partnership Tax Returns       Installment Agreements 

Employment Tax Returns        Offers in Compromise 

Non-Profit Organization Tax Returns        IRS Liens 

 

International Tax Returns 

NO TAX RETURN IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

ISRAEL V. GARCIA, Enrolled Agent 
(Enrolled to practice before the Internal Revenue Service) 

 

I am a retired Internal Revenue Agent 

(Field Auditor/International Examiner) 
 

13327 Nacogdoches, Suite 4       Phone 210-599-8133 

San Antonio, Texas  78233             Fax 210-590-0383 

HONG KONG ISLAND CHINESE RESTAURANT 
      DINE IN OR CARRY OUT 

 

OPEN MON-SAT 11 AM – 8 PM 

 
     13032 NACOGDOCHES RD 

SAN ANTONIO TX 78217 

(210) 646-8181 
 

BRING  IN THIS AD FOR 10% OFF 
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District 10 Councilman  
Mike Gallagher 

 

City Hall Office 
P.O. Box 839966 

San Antonio, TX 78283  
210.207.7276  

Constituent Office 
1635 N.E. Loop 410, Suite 604 

San Antonio, TX 78209 
210.207.0999 

Fax 210.207.2994 
 

Mario Hune, Chief of Staff  
210.207.7063 

Mario.Hune@sanantonio.gov 
 

Allison Cohen, Chief Advisor, Constituent 
Svcs.   

210.207.0998 
Allison.Cohen@sanantonio.gov 

 
Lauren Sides, Communications Director 

210.207.0997 
Lauren.Sides@sanantonio.gov 

 
Paul Jimenez, Senior Policy Analyst 

210.207.7064 
Paul.Jimenez@sanantonio.gov 

 
Amanda Garcia-Aguinaga, Sr. Executive 

Secretary 
210.207.7276 

Amanda.Garcia-Aguinaga@sanantonio.gov 
  

Ricardo Jimenez, Chief Advisor of Policy 
210.207.0997 

Ricardo.Jimenez@sanantonio.gov  
  

  

Go to Mike Gallagher’s section of the 
City of San Antonio portal to sign up 

for helpful and informative email 
newsletters from your Councilman. 

 
http://www.sanantonio.gov/council/d10 

 
February 13, 2015 

Dear District 10 Residents, 
  
Since last month, the Charter Review 
Commission has been meeting each week to 
make some very important decisions. Our goal is 
to seek input from the public on changes to 
update the rules that govern our city that would 
ultimately require voter approval. One proposal 
that my office brought forward is Council pay. 
The Commission has no substantive 
disagreements on this issue and has since 
recommended that council members receive the 
median household income amount of $45,755 
and $65,755 for the mayor. Although I have 
clearly stated that I will not personally receive 
this pay, I strongly recommend it for future 
Council members.  
  
The Commission seeks to have amendment 
language approved for the ballot by the end of 
this month. In addition, they will call for a special 
election to vote on these amendments in May. 
Public meetings are being held every 
Wednesday and I highly encourage each of you 
to either attend to speak before Council 
or submit input on these amendments at 
charter.review@sanantonio.gov. 

Last week, I was in Washington DC participating 
in the annual SA to DC trip. We had several 
meetings to inform members of Congress of the 
City's Federal priorities. It is my hope that we can 
obtain more federal funding for transportation 
and infrastructure so we do not have to rely on 
toll roads to ease congestion. We also 
addressed our aviation needs such as more 
direct flights from San Antonio and the 
requirements necessary to protect our military 
installations and their missions.  

Please don't hesitate to email or call the District 
10 office if you have any questions or comments 
about any of these issues. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Councilman Mike Gallagher 
District 10 

mailto:Mario.Hune@sanantonio.gov
mailto:Allison.Cohen@sanantonio.gov
mailto:Lauren.Sides@sanantonio.gov
mailto:Paul.Jimenez@sanantonio.gov
mailto:Amanda.Garcia-Aguinaga@sanantonio.gov
mailto:Ricardo.Jimenez@sanantonio.gov
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What's New in District 122  
  
Team Larson 84th Legislative Session 
Legislative Priorities 
  
HB 1214: Making Texas Relevant in the 
Presidential Primary Election 
  
Since 1988, Texas has participated in “Super 
Tuesday,” held the first Tuesday in March, while 
Iowa and New Hampshire, much smaller states, 
are first in the presidential primary lineup. By the 
time Texas voters have the opportunity to elect 
the candidate of their choice, the race is all but 
decided.  
  
We should no longer tolerate playing second 
fiddle to states that are a fraction of the size of 
Texas and are much less impacted by federal 
overreach and abdication of federal 
responsibilities that adversely impact our 
economy and state budget. The fact is, we are 
Texas and we deserve to play a meaningful role 
in the decision that elects our next President. 
This is why we decided to file HB 1214, which 
would move the Texas primary election date to 
the last Tuesday in January.  
  
In addition to making Texas relevant in selecting 
the Republican and Democrat nominees for 
president, HB 1214 will have a massive financial 
benefit for the state’s economy, bringing millions 
of dollars in advertising, travel, and other 
campaign activity.  
  
With HB 1214, many of the issues impacting the 
26 million people in Texas that have largely been 
ignored by the federal government will finally be 
part of the national discussion. The candidates’ 
ideas on the issue of border security in the state 
with the largest border with Mexico would be part 
of the debate early on, along with immigration 
policy, carbon dioxide emission rules, national 

healthcare policies, the Keystone pipeline, and 
military and veteran issues will be front and 
center with an emphasis on Texas. 
  
How each candidate’s policies would affect 26 
million Texans should be the imprimatur needed 
to be the presidential candidate from each of the 
political parties moving forward in 2016. We 
want to know what you think! Please tell us in 
this brief survey.  
  
For more information on these and all bills 
introduced this session and sessions past, 
please visit the Texas Legislature Online. We 
encourage you to use this tool throughout the 
Session as it will include the most up-to-date list 
of bills filed, text of the bills, bill analyses, fiscal 
notes, and other important information.   
  
Wurzbach Parkway Update 
  
For those of us who remember when this project 
began in the 1980s, it’s hard to believe that this 
is the year that the project will be completed. 
We’re thrilled to report that in a few short months 
San Antonians will be able to use this roadway 
to get around the city. 
  
For the section from Wetmore Road to Jones-
Maltsberger, the plan is for the eastbound lanes 
to open first, around late March. The westbound 
lanes will open two weeks after, giving the 
construction crew time to complete a concrete 
barrier near the City’s brush dump site.  
  
From Jones-Maltsberger to West Avenue, 
concrete work, connecting drain inlets, and sign 
installation are a few things that must be done 
before this portion can open. The turnarounds at 
Nakoma Drive, entrance and exit ramps onto 
and off Wurzbach Parkway from 281, and 
concrete barriers along 281 must also be 
finished. 

http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=88649681&msgid=921966&act=L465&c=645044&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.legis.state.tx.us%2FBillLookup%2FHistory.aspx%3FLegSess%3D84R%26Bill%3DHB1214
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=88649681&msgid=921966&act=L465&c=645044&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.icontact.com%2Ficp%2Fsub%2Fsurvey%2Fstart%3Fsid%3D5765%26cid%3D645044
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=88649681&msgid=921966&act=L465&c=645044&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.legis.state.tx.us%2FSearch%2FTextSearchResults.aspx%3FCP%3D1%26LegSess%3D84R%26House%3Dtrue%26Senate%3Dtrue%26TypeB%3Dtrue%26TypeR%3Dfalse%26TypeJR%
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March 2nd (Monday) 
6:30p Monday Evening Book Club 

March 5th (Thursday) 
4:00p-5:00p Lego Time 

Come be creative with Legos!  
Recommended for school-age children.  

Please note: Lego creations must stay at the library. 

March 9th (Monday) 
6:00p Gaming for Adults 

Do you know how to play Red Dragon Inn, Last Night on Earth,  
Munchkin, Fluxx or other fun games?  

If you already know how to play games like these or just want to 
learn you are welcome to join us for our gaming nights!  

Adults only please. 

March 19th (Thursday) 
1:00p Friends of the Library Meeting 
2:00p Thursday Afternoon Book Club 

Wednesdays (Mar. 4th, 11th, 18th & 25th) 
5:00p Teen Time 

Games, books, crafts, movies and snacks...ages 13 and up. 

Thursdays (Mar. 5th, 12th, 19th & 26th) 
Story time 

10:00a Toddlers actively participate in stories, music and 
movement enhancing their social, emotional and language 
development.  Recommended for children 18 to 36 months. 

11:00a Preschoolers enjoy stories and songs that develop early  
literacy skills and foster curiosity.   

Recommended for three to five year olds. 
 

TAX SEASON! 

VITA Program (Volunteer Income Tax Assistance) offers free 

tax help to low- to moderate-income people who cannot 

prepare their own tax returns. Certified volunteers will be here 

to help prepare basic tax returns. 

Mon 12-4, Tue 10-4, Fri 10-3, Sat 10-3, and Sun 10-3 

 
Call library for details for any of the above mentioned  

programs and/or events. 

 34 Years Professional Experience 

 Thousand Oaks Branch Library 
4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 

207-9190 
Hours of Operation 
Mon. & Wed. 12-8p 

Tue., Thurs.-Sun. 10a-6p March 2015 
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2015 EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FORM 

Due Date: May 1, 2015 

 
Your information below will not be shared outside EDHA, but is important to credit your membership, 

and keep our directory accurate. It will also help us if we need to contact you  

with important EDHA news and events.  

 

 

Last Name:___________________________________ First Name:___________________________  

 

Spouse: ______________________________________ Telephone:___________________________  
 

Street Address:_______________________________________________________________________  

 

Email Address:_______________________________________________________________________  

 

For POOL MEMBERSHIP, please provide OTHER HOUSEHOLD MEMBERS AT THIS ADDRESS, 

and children’s ages:  
 

_____________________________ ___________________________ __________________________  

 

_____________________________ ___________________________ __________________________  
 

 General Maintenance Fee $89.00  ($99.00 after May 1) 
 

 Full Pool Membership/Maintenance $170.00  ($185.00 after May1) 
 

(Either payment may be split into 4 payments, but must be paid in full prior to use of facilities.) 

 

Please return with payment to: 
El Dorado Homes Association 

12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX 78233 

 

I have read and understand the pool rules, and acknowledge that failure by me, my family 
members or my guests to follow these rules may result in suspension of pool use.  I 
understand that EDHA is not responsible for any injury or accident incurred by anyone inside 
the pool area and I hereby absolve EDHA officers and property.  I have listed all family 
members who reside at my address. 
 
    
      
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 Signed            Date 


